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Y&CM PC
ElanCity Radar –
Traffic Count 

Average over 10 months = 
52,288
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Y&CM PC
ElanCity Radar –
Speed incoming

Headlines
MoM increase in V85% from 25 to 26mph 
(2 months running @ 26mph now)
MoM increase in V50% from 21 to 22mph
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Y&CM PC
ElanCity Radar –
Speed outgoing 8.87%
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Y&CM PC
ElanCity Radar –
Traffic Count V 
Time

Headlines
MoM increase for four months
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Y&CM PC
ElanCity Radar –
Speed over 
31mph V Time

Headlines
Consistently higher than previous 
months 
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Y&CM PC
ElanCity Radar –
Speed over 
31mph V Day

Headlines
Consistently higher than previous 
months 
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Yarnfield 
CSW

• Headlines

• Number of trained and active
volunteers 4

• Number of volunteers awaiting
training 4
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CSW 
Strategy 2021

• Highways - Is the road classification correct

• If so, what methods can be used to ensure PRN is 
correctly used?

• Education -> improved signage for road users

• Education -> for residents 

• Engagement -> CSW recruitment

• Engagement -> Improved communication

• Enforcement -> Staffordshire Police 

• Enforcement -> CSW 

• Enforcement -> Create an extended CSW partnership
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1 Introduction 

1.1 The Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish Assembly identified road safety as a key priority for the 

Parish Council. Consultation on a draft strategy that would bring together each element of 

the Parish Council’s action plan was prepared in January 2021. 

1.2 Consultation on the proposed strategy took place in April 2021 with views being sought on 

the approach taken. The consultation also asked residents’ views about the proposed 

approach and issues that they felt needed to be addressed. 

2 Summary of the results 

2.1 Who responded to the survey? 

 

2.2 Was the draft Strategy easy to 

understand? 

 

2.3 Excess Vehicle Speed is an issue in the 

parish? 

 

2.4 The Community Speed Watch Group 

helps raise awareness of road safety in 

the parish? 

 

2.5 Do you agree with the Parish Councill’s 

ambition to fund more radar speed 

signs? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3 Question 6 - Is there anything else you would like to add? We 

would love to hear from you. 

3.1 The Parish Council was also interested to hear from residents about their views or 

experiences in relation to road safety. This question provided valuable information and will 

inform how we will focus on the issues that matter most to residents. 
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Residence views 

• I have to cross the road by the village hall to take my child to school, 

this is often dangerous due to the fact that you cannot see cars coming, 

and they are often speeding. I think a crossing here, or average speed 

check in the village is needed. Please can something be done before there 

is a nasty accident 

• We need more signage for speed in the village. We also need to have some 

printing on the floor not just the speed bumps and around the new 

estate. 

• Concerned more about the potholes in Yarnfield lane 

• The very recent traffic 'calming' chicane outside Eccleshall would seem to 

be something worth considering for Yarnfield, Cold Meece and 

Swynnerton. 

• Rather than focus on speed, better solution is to make Yarnfield Lane an 

Access Only road, this will reduce traffic through the village (for example 

village is not used as an access to the Football club, nor future access to 

HS2 Rail Hub, short cut to Eccelshall etc). Significantly Reducing volume 

of traffic will do more to improve road safety compared to small 

reduction in speed 

• I noticed that there seems to be more children crossing the road in the 

village to get to the play area near Greenside from the BT estate. some 

form of zebra crossing might make it safer for them.  

• 20mph Bin stickers for the whole of Yarnfield where applicable. Speed 

enforcement outside of the local schools should be made a priority, feels 

like speed enforcement is kept away from the main culprits who do so 

outside the school and are most likely parents dropping off children. 

More police enforcement vans, have not seen one other than the local 

community speed check. 

• The speed monitoring sign has confirmed what we already knew (but 

given us expensive data which is believed by others) - now we (and 

others) must decide what we do about it; without action being taken as 

a result of the data, the signs are a waste of time and money (and the 

action taken should be more than simply prosecuting speeding drivers). 

Much emphasis has been placed on the signs, but there is not enough 

clarity on what the speed limits are - notably on Yarnfield Park; and not 

enough effort on making roads safer by encouraging lower speeds 

(traffic calming?). Too many 20mph signs around the school, suggesting 

to motorists that once past the school, other rules may apply (but again 

little or no clarity). 

• Unsafe junction at the Meece Road end of Yarnfield Lane - "Give Way" 

sign waaaay too late and at some times of the year hardly visible until 

it is too late; hence people end up across the road buried in the 

communications boxes! Give Way sign needs relocating or some earlier 

warning given prior to the junction. It may seem ok to residents, as they 

"know" the road - to others it is too little too late. Temporary 

(accidental?) red and white barrier (left after repairing the damage 

caused by the latest traffic accident) helps but needs to be made 

permanent (or official). 
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• Visibility very poor on leaving "The Oaklands" on to Meece Road - a 

mirror may help to aid visibility of vehicles approaching from direction 

of Yarnfield Lane/Norton Bridge.  

• The addition of more speed signs on the new estate would be a welcome 

addition once it has hopefully been recognised as 20mph. 

• On the entry into Eccleshall from Stone there has been partial concrete 

barriers, sorry do not know the technical term, installed to slow traffic 

down. I would say this was a busier road than Yarnfield Lane why 

cannot such an installation be fitted on either side of the entries to the 

village It would be interesting in particular to hear our County 

Councillors view. What they regard to the community speed watch team 

whilst they do a sterling effort in difficult circumstances they cannot 

feasible be there 24/7 I believe that a permanent solution is necessary. 

• Whilst the strategy is fairly simple I believe at the best it is optimistic in 

its belief that it will educate an element of our neighbours about the 

dangers of the excessive speed seen daily in the village some of the 

village residents seem to believe the speed restrictions do not apply to 

them & let’s be clear we are not discussing drivers exceeding the speed 

limit by a marginal amount but I would suggest that over 50% of the 

limit by many 

• 30mph speed limits further out from the village, with existing 30mph 

limit village area replaced by 20mph. Removal of national speed limit 

along Yarnfield Lane replaced with a 40mph limit. Provision of 

continuous pavement through the village removing need for pedestrians 

to have to cross, especially outside the old church building opposite the 

junction with High Lows Lane where visibility is very restricted. 

• Improvement to the carriageway and footpath surfaces (neglected for 

years!) and kerbs, to the standards enjoyed on the Yarnfield Parkway 

estate. Public information leaflet drop to the residents and visitors to 

the Ashdale estate informing them it is not a racetrack. 

• YARNFIELD lane to be 40 mph past football field and then 50 mph to A34 

junction 

• Clearly, from recent posts on FB there are some long-term residents who 

are unaware of the limits on the YP site. That the 20mph limits are at 

the moment non-statutory I would not object to them being formally 

imposed. Pavement parking and parking on bends is also a concern of 

mine. Volumes of traffic on Brookvale Drive are of concern, the visitors 

to the Conference Centre and delivery drivers have little affinity with 

the residents. 
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Mrs Debra Powell 
10 William Coltman Way, Swallows Rise 

Stoke on Trent, ST6 5XB 
Tel. 07973 330882 Email debra.powell001@gmail.com 

 
The Chairman 
Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish Council 
C/o John Fraser 
5 De Havilland Drive 
Yarnfield 
ST15 OSX 
 
Dear Councillor 
 
Conclusion of Internal Audit for Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish Council - Year ended March 31st, 2021. 

I am writing to confirm that I have carried out the year-end review for Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish Council 

and have completed and signed the appropriate page of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return, 

Part 3. 

The independent internal examination of the Councils governance, financial affairs and certification of the 

2020/21 Annual Return to the External Auditor was carried out in accordance with the standards laid out in 

the Accounts and Audit Regulations, 2015 (as amended) and embodied in the Governance and Accountability 

Practitioners Guide 2020. 

In summary the following areas were covered during the examination: 

• Proper Bookkeeping 

• Financial Regulations, Standing Orders and Payment Controls 

• Risk Management and Insurance arrangements 

• Budgetary Control 

• Income Controls 

• Payroll Controls 

• Asset Control 

• Bank Accounts and Reconciliation 

• Year End Procedures 
 

In addition, a review of the Councils website was also undertaken to evaluate conformance to the Local 

Government Transparency Code 2015, which is to be viewed as the minimum standard. 

The following were noted: 
a) Covid shopping reimbursements and payments had been made through the Parish Council bank 

account. 
b) There was a receipt into the bank account of £20,000 dated 28/07/2020 and a subsequent 

reimbursement of £20,000 was made on 3/08/2021. The reimbursement was actioned by the bank 
however, the account details for either transaction cannot be verified as only the name appears on 
the bank statement. 

c) Bank reconciliations should be signed off by members. 
d) There was no segregation between the setting up of online payments and the physical release. 

However, it is noted that this matter was addressed and minuted in March 2021. 
 
Please pass a copy of this report to your external auditors. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
D. Powell 
 
Debra Powell 
Independent Internal Auditor 
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£  £ 

Current account             7,305 

Reserve Account              4,001 

Building society accounts                   -   

            11,306 

                  -                     -   

Cheque number

0045                  30 

0048                209 

               239                 239 

                  -                     -   

            11,067 

CASH BOOK

             4,285 

           27,552 

           20,770 

            11,067 
Closing balance per cash book [receipts and payments book] as at 31 

March 2020 (must equal net balances above)

Date: 05/04/2021Prepared by John Fraser: Parish Clerk

Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish Council - Bank reconciliation 

Financial year ending 31 March 2021

* Note : Long-term investments should be excluded from the bank reconciliation and from Section 2, 

Boxes 1, 7 and 8. They must be shown in Section 2, Box 9 and recorded in the asset and investment 

register.

This reconciliation must include all bank and building society accounts and other short-term 

investments*. It must agree to Box 8 in the column headed “Year ending 31 March 2020” in Section 2 of 

the Annual Return. It will also agree to Box 7 where the accounts are prepared on a receipts and 

payments (cash) basis.

Balance per bank statements as at 31 March 2021

The net balances reconcile to the Cash Book (receipts and payments account) for 

the year, as follows: 

Opening Balance 1 April 2020

Add: Receipts in the year 

Less: Payments in the year

Petty cash float (if applicable)

Less: any unpresented cheques at 31 March 2020

Add: any un-banked cash at 31 March 2020

Net balances as at 31 March 2020

SPC Association - subs 2021-22

SPC Association - subs 2021-22







Confirmation of contact details 
 

Clerk’s name: 

 

John Fraser 

RFO’s name (if not clerk) Chair’s name: 

 

Cllr Sally Parkin 

Clerk working hours: 

- Variable 

- No fixed hours set 

RFO working hours (if not 

clerk): 

 

Parish Council registered 

address: 

5 De Havilland Drive 

Yarnfield 

Staffordshire 

ST15 0SX 

Parish Council registered 

address: 

 

Chair contact address: 

6 De Havilland Drive 

Yarnfield 

Staffordshire 

St15 0sx 

Telephone: 

Primary contact number: 

07546 456771 

 

Mobile/Alternative number: 

01785 760829 

 

Telephone: 

Primary contact number: 

 

 

Mobile/Alternative number: 

Telephone: 

Primary contact number: 

01785 761553 

 

Mobile/Alternative number: 

07528 838482 

 

Generic e-mail address for the Authority (please only provide a personal e-mail address if 

the clerk / RFO does not have access to a generic e-mail account) 

 

ycmclerk@gmail.com 

 

 

Please return this form together with the 

Annual Governance & Accountability Return and other information requested 

 

mailto:ycmclerk@gmail.com


Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish Council 

Notice of appointment of date for the exercise of public rights 

Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2021 

The Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014, and 

The Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 2015 (SI 234) 

Date of announcement: 10 May 2021 

1. Any person interested has the right to inspect and make copies of the 

accounts to be audited and all books, deeds, contracts, bills, vouchers and 

receipts relating to them. For the year ended 31 March 2021 these 

documents will be available on reasonable notice on application to: 

2. John Fraser, Parish Clerk 

5 De Havilland Drive 

Yarnfield 

Staffs 

ST15 0SX 

commencing on - 11 May 2021 

and ending on – 22 June 2021  

3. Local Government Electors and their representatives also have: 

• the opportunity to question the auditor about the accounts; and 

• the right to make objections to the accounts or any item in them. 

Written notice of an objection must first be given to the auditor and a 

copy sent to the Authority. 

4. The auditor can be contacted at the address in paragraph 4 below for this 

purpose during the inspection period at 2 above. 

4. The audit is being conducted under the provisions of the Local Audit and 

Accountability Act 2014, the Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 2015 

and the National Audit Office’ Code of Audit Practice.  Your audit is being 

carried out by: 

5.  

Mazars LLP, The Corner, Bank Chambers, 26 Mosley Street, 

Newcastle upon Tyne, NE1 1DF 

6.  

5. This announcement is made by: John Fraser, Parish Clerk 

 



Councils’ Accounts: A Summary of Public Rights 

The basic position 

1. By law any interested person has the right to inspect a council’s/meeting’s accounts.  If you are entitled and 
registered to vote in local council elections then you (or your representative) have additional rights to ask the 
appointed auditor questions about the council’s accounts or object to an item of account contained within them. 

The right to inspect the accounts 

2. When your council has finalised its accounts for the previous financial year it must advertise that they are 
available for people to inspect. Having given the council reasonable notice of your intentions, you then have 
30 working days to look through the accounting statements in the Annual Return and any supporting 
documents. By arrangement, you will be able to inspect and make copies of the accounts and the relevant 
documents. You may have to pay a copying charge. 

The right to ask the auditor questions about the accounts 

3. You can only ask the appointed auditor questions about the accounts. The auditor does not have to answer 
questions about the council’s policies, finances, procedures or anything else not related to the accounts. Your 
questions must be about the accounts for the financial year just ended. The auditor does not have to say 
whether they think something the council has done, or an item in its accounts, is lawful or reasonable.  

The right to object to the accounts 

4. If you think that the council has spent money that it should not have, or that someone has caused a loss to the 
council deliberately or by behaving irresponsibly, you can request the auditor to apply to the courts for a 
declaration that an item of account is contrary to law. You do this by sending a formal ‘notice of objection’ to 
the auditor at the address below. The notice must be in writing and copied to the council. In it, you must 
tell the auditor why you are objecting and what you want the auditor to do about it. The auditor must reach a 
decision on your objection. If you are not happy with that decision, you can appeal to the courts.  

5. You may also object if you think that there is something in the accounts that the auditor should discuss with 
the council or tell the public about in a ‘public interest report’. You must follow the same procedure as outlined 
in the previous paragraph. The auditor must then decide whether to take any action. The auditor does not 
have to, but usually will, give reasons for his/her decision and you cannot appeal to the courts. More 
information is available on the National Audit Office website (see contact details below). 

6. You may not use this ‘right to object’ to make a personal complaint or claim against your council. You should 
take such complaints to your local Citizens’ Advice Bureau, local Law Centre or your solicitor. You may also 
be able to approach the Standards Committee of your local principal authority if you believe that a member of 
the council has broken the Code of Conduct for Members. 

What else you can do 

7. Instead of objecting, you can give the auditor information that is relevant to his/her responsibilities. For 
example, you can simply tell the auditor if you think that something is wrong with the accounts or about waste 
and inefficiency in the way the council runs its services. You should make it clear that you are providing 
information rather than making a formal objection. You do not have to follow any set time limits or procedures. 
The auditor does not have to give you a detailed report of any subsequent investigation, but will usually tell 
you the outcome. 

A final word 

8. Councils, and so local taxpayers, must meet the costs of dealing with questions and objections. In deciding 
whether to take your objection forward, one of a series of factors the auditor must take into account is the cost 
that will be involved. The auditor will only continue with the objection if it is in the public interest to do so. If you 
appeal to the courts, you might have to pay for the action yourself. 

 

9. Who should you contact? 

 

For more detailed guidance on electors’ rights and the special 
powers of auditors, copies of the publication Council 
Accounts – a guide to your rights are available by calling 
the National Audit Office on 020 7798 7000 or downloading 
from the website https://www.nao.org.uk/   

If you wish to contact your Council’s 
appointed external auditor please write to: 

Cameron Waddell, Partner, Mazars LLP, 

local.councils@mazars.co.uk 

 

https://www.nao.org.uk/
mailto:local.councils@mazars.co.uk




YARNFIELD PARISH MEETING 
 

(04/21) 
 

INCIDENT TYPE APRIL 2021 TOTAL 

ASB 111 3 

BURGLARY   

COVID BREECH 11 2 

CRIMINAL DAMAGE 1 1 

OTHER CRIME 1 1 

MISC 11111 5 

SUSPICIOUS 1 1 

THEFT   

TRANSPORT/RTC 111 3 

MALICIOUS COMMS   

VEHICLE CRIME 1 1 

ADMINISTRATION 11 2 

CONCERN FOR SAFETY 1 1 

TOTAL 20 20 

 

 

Not too many reports to the police this month, & nothing of any major concern. We have not had 

any further reports/information regarding the Labour in vain car park, but continue to keep an eye 

on the area. 

Reports of “Covid breeches” (reports of people not abiding by the guide lines), continue to be called 

in, but this has significantly been reduced since the easing of restrictions. 

Just the usual reminders regarding SCAMS & the most topical being for DVLA vehicle not taxed, BT 

contract ending, & calls from bank stating your account has been compromised.  

Regards 

 

PCSO 16750 

Patrick Wright 


